
Dear Representative, 
I and writing to ask you to vote no on House Bill 3065  that would take away 
Philosophical exemptions to vaccines.  
 

My Son Josh was injured by the DPT vaccines causing grand mall seizures for years. 
My daughter Perla was injured by the MMR vaccines  and the Gardasil vaccines.  
 

I recently had an adverse side effects to the hepatitis B vaccine myself. I now have an 
auto immune disease because of hepatitis B vaccine. Alopecia. I have to go to the 
doctors and get referrals to the dermatologist to get injections in my scalp to ease the 
inflammation and pain, And to grow the hair back. This costs $25 co-pay to the doctor 
and $45 co-pay to the dermatologist every time I come. United healthcare does not pay 
the co-pays and does not cover much of the cost of the injections. They are very 
Expensive. I have a lot of medical bills. This is all because of the hepatitis B vaccine 
injuring me. Alopecia is listed on the hepatitis B vaccine insert  as one of the adverse 
side effects that can happen from the hepatitis B vaccine. To the dermatologist 
specialist thought that I would not need the injections anymore but now all of my hair 
has falling out again and the pain And inflammation is back in my scalp. So now I need 
to go back to the dermatologist specialist and pay more money. And I am in pain. 
 

We Do you not have medical exemptions. I hear they are hard to get. However we use 
the philosophical exemption and are using it because of medical reasons. Most people 
that use the philosophical exemption are using it because they have had adverse side 
effects from vaccines. We should not have to have a medical exemption to stay away 
from vaccines that have injured us. 
 

The CDC has recently added to the MMR are vaccine insert that anyone who has a 
family member with auto immune disease should not have the MMR vaccine. So my 
children or family members should not have the MMR vaccine yet they do not have 
medical exemptions. My grandbaby should not get the MMR vaccine yet the doctor is 
going to force her to have the vaccine and possibly be vaccine injured before she gives 
her a medical exemption. This should not have to happen we should be able to use the 
philosophical exemption. 
 

My father Keith Lloyd died two weeks after having his last flu vaccine.  
It says right on the flu vaccine insert that death can be a side effect of this flu vaccine.  
My mother Helen Lloyd developed an auto immune disorder after the flu 
vaccine.  Rheumatoid arthritis and a rare disease FELTY syndrome. She died from this. 
 

I did not report my vaccine injuries of my children years ago because I did not know 
about the VA ER S website for vaccine injury reporting. To this day many people have 
never heard of this vaccine injury reporting website. This indicates that most people do 
not report their vaccine injuries. This means that vaccines are less safe than people 
think they are because they do not know about the actual incidence of vaccine injury 
and death. I did report my recent vaccine injury with hepatitis B vaccine as well as my 
father’s death from the flu vaccine. 
 



There is a vaccine injury compensation court where people can sue the government but 
not the vaccine makers for compensation for their vaccine injuries. This There’s a long 
drawn out procedure that can take years with no guarantee that your vaccine injury will 
be compensated for. 
 

Vaccines are not 100% safe. Because of this they should not be mandated. We should 
have medical freedom and medical freedom over her children against vaccines that 
come with the risk of adverse side effects including death. 
 

Philosophical exemption’s should be excepted without having to have a medical 
exemption. It cost money to go to the doctor and get a medical exemption. Many people 
are poor. 
 

Please vote no and retain medical freedom.  
Thank you. 
 

Respectfully,  
Debra Zavala  
14635 Quail Grove Circle  
Oregon City OR 97045  
503-449-0615  
Former president of the Oregon Headstart association, former assistant treasurer to the 
national Headstart association, former Headstart regional representative to Alaska 
Idaho Washington and Oregon, former Marysville elementary PTA president, former co-
president of Franklin high school PTA, former vice President of Portland Council PTA. 
 

Alfredo Zavala  
4117 S. E. 80th Ave.,  
Portland, OR 97206 

Former president of Chiapas urgent call, former PTA member Franklin high school and 
Marshall high school 
 


